 March 12, 2020
 
Dear Members and Friends of St. Ambrose Episcopal Church,
 
Aloha! I am writing to inform you of my decision to follow the request of our Bishop, the Rt. Rev. Marc Andrus to cancel all public worship services through March 31st in response to the spread of the novel Coronavirus COVID-19. After consulting with the Principal of our St. Ambrose Sea Breeze School, we will also be closing the school from March 16th through March 31st.
 
The purpose of this decision is to help stop the spread of CPVID-19 in the wider community. In the meantime, I will still be coming to the church as usual and will be available to you.
 
The Bishop has requested that we live-stream worship on Sundays. At this point, we are not able to do so. However, I hope we will be able to do so in the weeks ahead. In the meantime, the sermons will be sent out via email. This Sunday the Rev. Karen Swanson is scheduled to be our Celebrant and Preacher. She will write her sermon, and we will send out after Sunday.
 
This also means that the Lenten program will be cancelled as a gathering. Instead, I will continue to write up the notes on the book, the Second Mountain and have them posted on the website.
 
The Sunday School for children and youth will not be meeting as well on Sundays until April.
 
As a spiritual practice, I invite you to read the Lectionary lessons each Sunday and to participate in the prayers.  The worship bulletin insert will be sent via email and will be posted on the website at www.stambrosefostercity.org.
 
Also, please check up on one another via phone.  If you are in a small group decide whether you will continue to meet during this period, and if you choose not to meet, how you will remain supportive of one another.
 
As we move through this time of trial, let us keep our faith in God’s love for us in Jesus Christ, and do everything we can to care for one another and our neighbors.
 
Please feel free to contact me with any of your concerns on my cell phone, 650 200-9331 or through email at dyota@mindspring.com.
 
 Yours,
[bookmark: _GoBack] David Ota, Rector

